



Board of Directors

Scott B. Thornton, President Michael Jacob, Vice President Cheryl Solaris, Treasurer Corey Gresen, Secretary Carl Durocher Christina Hinkley Todd Jensen Lindsey Lee Troy Pickl Maria Sadowski Julie Spears Anne Walker

Via E-Mail

April 25, 2011

Madison, WI 53704

Eric Christianson Madison Alcohol Policy Review Committee

RE: Capital One Petroleum LLC • dba Pantry 41 BP 735 E Washington Ave • Agent: Harpreet Kaur Class A Beer, Class A Liquor

Dear Mr. Christianson and members of the Alcohol Policy Review Committee -

The Marquette Neighborhood Association (MNA) board met with Harpreet Kaur at our meeting of April 21, 2011 to discuss her application for 735 E Washington Ave. We support her application to sell beer and wine at the BP gas station. We appreciate the changes that she has made so far to make this a viable business.

The MNA board requests that one condition be added to the license. That condition would the be same as imposed on other similar downtown establishments to restrict sales of beer or other malt beverages to packaged quantities of 6-packs or greater.

Sincerely,

Scott B. Thornton, President On behalf of the Board of Directors

Marquette Neighborhood Association

CC: MNA Board

Alder Marsha Rummel